
YUBA COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 
SPECIAL MEETING 

Wednesday, August 3, 2016 – 4:30 p.m. 
Yuba County One Stop 

1114 Yuba Street, Beckworth Room 
Marysville, CA 95901 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER, 

ATTENDANCE, PLEDGE 
OF ALLEGIANCE 

A special meeting of the Yuba County Board of Education was 
called to order at 4:30 p.m. at the Yuba County One Stop, 1114 
Yuba D Street, Marysville, by President Eva Teagarden. 

 
 

Present were Marlene Rastetter, Mary Hovey, George Smith, 
Emily Dawson, and Eva Teagarden.   

2.   PUBLIC COMMENTS  
 

Dr. Francisco Reveles introduced his family and friends. 
President Teagarden introduced community, school district, 
business, and government members that were in attendance. 
President Teagarden thanked the Directors and the Interim 
County Superintendent for their services during the County 
Superintendent search process.  

3. FISCAL SERVICES 
 INFORMATION ITEM 

President Eva Teagarden asked to move item 3.2 NOTICE OF 
SALARY FOR SUPERINTENDENT before item 3.1 OATH OF 
OFFICE and the Board of Education agreed. 
 
3.2 NOTICE OF SALARY FOR SUPERINTENDENT  

Ric Teagarden, Advisor to the Board, explained the Yuba 
Office of Education County Superintendent’s Salary and 
Benefits, Revised 8/3/2016 handout. Motion made by 
Marlene Rastetter and seconded by Emily Dawson to 
approve and adopt the salary schedule for Superintendent 
Francisco Reveles. Motion carried with five affirmative 
votes: Smith, Dawson, Hovey, Rastetter, and Teagarden. 
  

 ACTION ITEM 3.1 OATH OF OFFICE 
President Teagarden administered the Oath of Office to Dr. 
Francisco Reveles, County Superintendent.  
 
Superintendent Reveles thanked the Board of Education 
and presented his first published book as a gift the Board 
of Education. Superintendent Reveles gave an acceptance 
speech and spoke about his devotion to children. 

4. OTHER ITEMS TO COME 
TO THE ATTENTION OF 
THE BOARD 

• President Teagarden presented Ric Teagarden a certificate 
of appreciation from the Board of Education for his 
services as the Advisor to the Board of Education in the 
County Superintendent search.  

 
• Bobbi Abold, Assistant Superintendent Instruction, 

presented and thanked Leslie Cena with a certificate of 
appreciation for serving as the Interim County 
Superintendent during the County Superintendent 
vacancy and search.  

 
• Leslie Cena, Assistant Superintendent Educational Services, 
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along with the Board of Education and directors presented 
and thanked Ric Teagarden with appreciation gifts for 
serving as the Advisor to the Board during the County 
Superintendent search. 

 
• Marlene Rastetter asked Superintendent Reveles to present 

his ideas and plans for Yuba County Office of Education to 
the Board of Education. Superintendent Reveles will 
present his ideas and plans to the Board of Education in 
the near future. 

5. ADJOURNMENT Meeting was adjourned at 4:52 p.m.  

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Leslie L. Cena 
Interim Superintendent 
Yuba County Office of Education 
 


